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Start-ups, Wrap-ups and a Pause in the Middle 

February and March were busy months in ASD-W, full of beginnings and ends.   Let us begin with the beginnings.  

High schools began new semesters which included a new curriculum for World Issues.  The Office of First Nations held a number of 

Professional Learning Days to introduce new resources and modules for Grade 3 curricula, Grade 9 Social Studies and High School 

Visual Arts.  Grade 9 Social Studies also gathered together to examine the Citizenship outcomes in the Canadian Identities course, a 

day which involved both philosophical debate, and comedic roleplay. The Upriver Book Club debuted featuring Middle School Social 

Studies teachers at John Caldwell and Saint Maryôs Academy who are diving into Under-

standing by Design by McTigue and Wiggins.  And last but not least, we all experienced 

our first Family Day Provincial Holiday. 

Throughout the last two months, ASD-W schools have continued to go above and beyond 

offering enriching and engaging opportunities in Social Studies and Fine Arts.  Thirteen 

schools have been collaborating with local artists to introduce the Arts in cross-curricular 

contexts through Arts Smarts grants.  Several of these projects will be featured in this edi-

tion of our newsletter.  Heritage Fair season is upon us, as schools continue to host their 

school based fairs, and we canôt wait to see all that ASD-W students have to offer at the 

district-wide fair being hosted at CFB Gagetown on May 1st.  Meanwhile, schools are busy 

rehearsing, building sets and making costumes in preparation for the Provincial Drama 

Festivals.  The Woodstock Elementary Festival will be hosted at Woodstock High School 

on Tuesday, April 10th, while the combined Fredericton and Oromocto Elementary Festival 

features 3 days of plays from Monday April 9th to Wednesday, April 11th.   

A number of projects have also wrapped up this past month with Canada 150 grant deadlines.  We are thrilled to report that every 

school in our district is now the proud owner of at least one piece (if not several pieces) of original, New Brunswick art.  In total, 137 

pieces of art have been purchased.  I have had the honour of meeting many of 

these artists who have poured their passion into these works of art, and are proud 

to be inspiring the next generation of New Brunswick Artists.   

Additionally, 39 schools took advantage of the Artist Performance in Schools 

grant to host a live performance at their school.  From Tristan Horncastle to TNB 

and I-Tromboni, students across the district have had the opportunity to experi-

ence live performance within their walls.   

The #NBProud Art Competition also selected its winners, which includes many 

ASD-W winners.  Look for the winning entries inside our newsletter. 

Finally, the Lens of this Land project has culminated in an art exhibit at the Fred-

ericton Public Library featuring student artwork inspired by the land from Fred-

ericton High School, Hartland Community School and Geary Elementary School 

students.   

And of course, this list is far from exhaustive.  And the greatest work of 

all, is the work that teachers are doing every day, in classrooms, with 

their students,  to build understanding of our complex world and the 

communication skills to express all the thoughts, ideas, inspirations, 

passions, concerns, and questions through a variety of media.   

We hope you enjoy our 2nd Edition of the SSFAE Newsletter.   

IMPORTANT UPCOMING DATES 

¶ Fredericton/Oromocto Drama Festival:  April 9-11th  

¶ Woodstock Centre Drama Festival : April 10th 

¶ Kiwanis Fredericton Band Blast: April 28th 

¶ ASD-W District Heritage Fair: May 1st, 2018 
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Social Studies, Fine Arts & Enrichment 

Forest Hill Elementary enjoys  TNBôs production ñA 

Herman Taleò thanks to a Canada 150 Artist Perfor-

mance in Schools grant. 

Summerhill Elementary was thrilled to 

receive its art acquisition piece directly 

from the artist: Lorie Bonville Smith. 



ARTSMARTS GRANTS 

ArtsSmarts Grants offer up 
to $3000 for schools wish-
ing to incorporate fine arts 
outcomes into other subject 
areas.  This cross-curricular 
approach allows students to 
work with a local artist in 
the field of visual arts, dra-
ma, music or dance as a 
means of enriching and 
extending learning.  Check 
for information and appli-
cations for next yearôs 
ArtsSmarts grants in Sep-
tember.  This year, 10 
schools in Anglophone 
West were awarded 
ArtsSmarts grants.  Some of 
these exceptional projects 
are highlighted here.   

 

SOME OF THE MANY 
BENEFITS OF ARTS 
INTEGRATION: 
 

Students are involved in the 

creative process .  This en-

courages critical and crea-

tive thinking and fosters 

imagination, collaboration, 

communication and lifelong 

learning. 

 

Arts integration can provide 

opportunities to engage 
modes of communication  

that are sometimes over-

looked.  While we often 

focus on words and num-

bers, arts-based experienc-

es can allow students to 

learn and demonstrate 

learning through images , 

sounds  and movement .   

 

Arts based learning offers 

hands-on, real-world expe-

rience and can provide mul-

tiple forms of engagement, 

and multiples ways of rep-

resenting learning.   

BUILDING A GROWTH MINDSET AT BRISTOL  

Grade 2 students at Bristol Elemen-
tary School are excited to be partici-
pating in an ArtsSmarts Project titled 
BAM!!! Building A Mindset (of 
growthé Super Heroes in Disguise), 
as a means of learning about, and 
building, a growth mindset. 
  
Ms. Cogswellôs class explored quality 
literature depicting strong characters 
who never give up. Talented local art-
ist Cortney Rector worked with stu-
dents on visual responses to the liter-
ature. They designed Superhero 
capes, and painted self-portraits of 
their Superhero selves using the style 
of famous pop artist Roy Lichten-
stein. Students learned about ono-
matopoeia before creating word art 
posters. They enjoyed working with 
clay to create super hero self-
portraits that were then oven baked 
and glazed.  The class will also create 
dog tag necklaces, a super hero photo 
booth and a bottle cap mural that will 
depict the growth mindset theme. 

HERITAGE THOUGH ART AND TECHNOLOGY 

Grade six students at George Street Middle School completed an inter-
active painting project titled Heritage through Social Studies, the Arts 
and the Future of Coding. Students researched their country of origin 
and made acrylic paintings depicting the country, the national plant, 
the flag, and national animal.  The students then used coding to attach 
Makey Makeys which allowed the paintings to ñtalkò to the viewer, giv-
ing information about the subjects depicted.  This project was the result 
of collaboration between Clara Thomas (technology), Hope Price 
(visual arts) and local artist Adrienne Borland.  

  н 



ArtsSmarts Grant applications are submitted in the fall.  If you have an idea 
for a project, contact beth.christie@nbed.nb.ca to find out how to apply. 

ñLeads pass through. Wheel around.  Face your 
corner. Alamande lefté.ò  This is just a small snip-
pet of what you would hear if you were to walk 
into the gym on Wednesday mornings at Cam-
bridge-Narrows Community School.  Squaredance 
caller Terry Hebert, along with local volunteers 

from the Washademoak Swingers Square Dance 
Club, have been working with students since the 
fall and the progress being made is impressive!  
Plans are in the works for students to demonstrate 
their talents at the schoolôs annual Volunteer Tea 
in late May/early June.   

On February 15th, grade 4 students at Upper Miramichi 
Elementary School presented a live performance as part 
of a project titled Exploring the History and Culture of the 
Majestic Miramichi River through music, dance, move-
ment, storytelling and visual arts.  In preparation for this 
performance, artists Michelle Daigle and Don Rigley of 
Frantically Atlantic Entertainment worked with the stu-
dents.  Frantically Atlantic is an East Coast style musical 
duo with a broad repertoire of traditional and original 
songs and tunes in both official languages.  

SQUAREDANCERS TAKING SHAPE IN CAMBRIDGE NARROWS 

MUSIC, DANCE, MOVEMENT AND THE MAJESTIC MIRAMICHI RIVER  

  о 

         Students ñAll join hands and circle to the rightò                                                       Primary students preparing to ñPromenadeò back home 

Students created impressive self portraits after first using a digital camera to 
take a picture of themselves in a controlled, studio-like environment set up in 
the classroom. Secondly, using a computer and graphics software such as Adobe 
Photoshop and Illustrator, they were shown how that image can be manipulated 
into a graphic design. Thirdly, using charcoal, graphite pencils, and felt pens, 
they created black and white drawing based on these digital works. 

The student portraits were displayed at the Andrew and Laura McCain library in 
Florenceville-Bristol for public viewing. There was a lot of positive feedback giv-
en to the students regarding the end product. It was very impressive. It appeared 
that the students even surprised themselves with the end result. Some students 
mentioned that their parents/guardians might frame the piece of art. 

These drawings will be accompanied by a short text that deals with each stu-
dentôs identity, their own story, or other personal experiences. This will be their 
final project to conclude their art rotation. 

SELF PORTRAITURE AT BATH COMMUNITY SCHOOL 



69 Schools + 3 Ed Centres = 137 Pieces of Art 

  п 

See artists and titles of the works, as well as schools who acquired each artwork on 
the adjacent page 
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